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The project investigates the time course of the processing of different kinds of pragmatic inference in a Gricean framework – Quantity-based implicatures on the one hand and Manner-based reference assignment in referential expressions on the other hand, both of which can be triggered by the weak scalar item “some”. Under a Gricean account, the salience of number terms as lexical alternatives to a statement with  “some” should affect the processing of the Manner-based, but not the Quantity-based implicature relative to a literal control with “all”. This hypothesis is tested in a visual-world “gumball” paradigm, where on each trial subjects rate descriptions of scenes depicting a gumball machine with different numbers of gumballs of different colors in each of two chambers. Subjects’ eye movements are tracked.  

Purpose of the visit

The goal of the visit was for the involved researchers (R. Breheny and J. Degen) to develop a full-fledged design for the proposed study. In particular, the details of  the  stimuli and the experimental conditions were to be worked out.

Description of the work carried out during the visit

In a series of research meetings the design of the study was developed. In particular, the predictions made by competing theories were worked out in detail and the design adjusted in such a way as to tease apart the different predictions with the behavioral measure to be employed (eye-tracking). In addition, J. Degen gave a talk to the Pragmatics Reading Group in the UCL Linguistics Department.

Description of the main results obtained

The results obtained include a) a specification of the procedure to be employed, b) a detailed overview of the predictions made by the different theories, c) a specification of experimental conditions, and d) a specification of the stimuli to be employed (and some sample stimuli). It was decided that the study will be run in the Brain and Cognitive Sciences Department at the University of Rochester, where the necessary infrastructure for running the proposed study is already in place. In addition, a schedule for implementing the study was agreed upon. Experiment programming and stimulus creation is to be carried out at the University of Rochester during January and February of 2011. Pilot data will be collected in late February and any required modifications to the design will be implemented in March. Further meetings are planned for mid May.

Projected publications/articles

Results will be presented at the EURO-XPRAG sponsored Workshop at Scuola Normale Superiore in Pisa (Italy) from September 30 to October 2, 2011. 

